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27th January 2023 

“Lead from the heart, not the head." 

 

 Dear Parents/Carers,  

It has been another busy week for all 

of our pupils, teachers and support 

staff with a wide range of activities 

taking place in and out of classrooms. 

Myself, and a number of subject 

leaders, have spent some 

considerable time this week talking to 

pupils, observing lessons and looking 

through children’s books in order to 

monitor the quality of our curriculum 

across the school. We have been 

very impressed with what we have 

seen and heard, as have several 

special visitors we have shown round 

too! 

Please could we remind parents of the impending 
proposed carriageway patching works due to 
commence on Monday 30 January 2023. We know 
this will have an impact on our community with the 
school being located so centrally to where this work is 
due to be carried out. Please refer to the newsletter 
dated 6 January 2023, available in our newsletter 
archive, where you will find details of which parts of 
the road will be affected and when, in order to help you 
plan your journey to and from school during this time.  

Next week, Year 6 are making their way to Laches Wood and will be staying from Monday 30 January 

until Friday 3 February. Please look out on Twitter to see how they are getting on! I know the children 

are really looking forward to their stay and it promises to be a fantastic week for them! 

With National Storytelling Week starting on 30 January 
2023 (more information below), this has been the perfect 
way to find out more about children’s likes and dislikes 
when it comes to reading! We would like to thank you for 
your support with reading at home, as this really helps 
support the children with becoming confident readers and 
developing a passion and enjoyment for books! Please 
keep checking our weekly newsletter and Twitter for 
recommended reads and further ideas of how you can 
support your child with reading at home!  

As you will know from the news and from last week’s 
newsletter, the National Education Union (NEU) has 
announced national strike action. The first of these 
scheduled dates is Wednesday 1 February 2023. Whilst 
some schools have had to make adaptations to ensure that 
the school can be kept open for as many pupils as possible, 

SHOBNALL PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
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Working on behalf of 

Cd Il A38 Fradley to Barton | 
me . . national 

combined maintenance work highways 

We'll be carrying out essential maintenance work on the A38 between Fradley and 
Barton. Our work will include targeted resurfacing, upgrading safety barriers, replacing 
street lighting and renewing road markings. The completed work will provide a smoother 

carriageway which will remain well-lit and safe for road users. 

Our work is planned to start on Monday 6 March 2023, and we expect to complete by 
autumn 2023. To reduce disruption to the road user, local residents and the economy, 

we'll work within phased closures of the A38 and service roads, including Rykneld Street 

and Burton Road. 
We apologise in advance for any inconvenience or disruption to those living close to the 
work. We'll make every effort to carefully manage noise levels and additional lighting to 

minimise the impact. 

Public information events 
In January 2023, we'll be holding public information events about the work we'll be 
carrying out along the A38. During the events, the project team will outline the details of 

the scheme. We'd like to invite you to come along to find out more about the scheme and 
give you an opportunity to ask any questions you may have. We’re holding face-to-face 

events on: 

e Thursday 19 January 2023, 11am to 7pm 

e Friday 20 January 2023, 9am to 3pm 

Location: Alrewas Royal British Legion, 58 Rykneld Street, Alrewas, Burton-on-Trent, 

DE13 7AX. 
In addition to this, we’ve appointed a Public Liaison Officer, Neil Hallam, who will be your 
point of contact during the works. Neil's contact details are included in this letter. 

24 hour helpline during our works 0333 012 9132 

Public Liaison Officer: Neil Hallam 

Email: neil.hallam@carnellgroup.co.uk Carnell 

M: 07970 638825 

For more information about the improvements, upcoming roadworks and 

temporary traffic management please scan the QR code to visit our website. 

If you would like to receive a weekly traffic management Scan me 

bulletin for our package of work on the AS8, please AT 

subscribe to our mailing list by emailing: 
noreplyA38WMids@nationalhighways.co.uk 

© 0300 123 5000 © info@nationalhighways.co.uk 

   



 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Buying any new electrical products in the sales? 
 
Don’t forget to register them  
 

Never miss out on appliance recalls 

 Be the first to know of any safety repairs or recalls 

 Improve your after sales service 

 Keep in touch with upgrade news 

Simply register new & older models here... 

If you’ve just purchased visit Registration - Register My Appliance 

Check the details of your older appliances. Most brands will let you register 
these too  https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/ 

 
 
 
 

 

https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/
https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/
https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/
https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/


Shobnall Primary & Nursery School will be unaffected and there will be no impact from strike action. 
Please send your children to school as normal.   

As always, we hope that you have a great weekend! We look forward to seeing you all again on Monday! 

Enjoy!  

National Storytelling Week – 30 January 

to 6 February 2023 

We celebrate stories in every form during 
National Storytelling Week, which takes 
place from January 30 to February 6 this 
year. This engaging event is celebrated in 
schools, clubs, museums, spoken word 
venues, and various other places. Like its 
name, National Storytelling Week 
encourages people of all ages, genders, 
and cultures to indulge in stories new and 
old and participate in this centuries-old form 
of entertainment. 

Finding the time to read with children can 

often be difficult, especially with the 

increase in technology. However, story time is an important part of a child’s life, therefore, as teachers 

and parents, setting up a regular storytelling time ensures children can let their imaginations go wild! As 

a school, we will be promoting the power of storytelling next week (see Twitter for updates) and if you 

have any exciting ideas to share of things you do at home, please let us know! 

NSPCC Number Day – Friday 3 February 2023  

We are delighted to be supporting the NSPCC by 

taking part in Number Day on Friday 3 February 

2023. Number Day is a great way to make maths fun 

and bring about a positive, ‘can-do’ attitude towards 

it. We are having a fun day of maths activities and we 

will be taking part in Dress up for Digits. Pupils are 

asked to wear an item of clothing with a number on it 

(e.g. football shirt, cap, netball shirt or even a 

onesie!) Or, get even more creative by dressing in a 

maths or numbers theme.  

To help raise money for the NSPCC, we are asking for a suggested donation of £1, and we’d love 

everyone in the school to take part in this special event. 

You can find out more about the NSPCC’s work at nspcc.org.uk. We look forward to celebrating Number 

Day with the children on Friday!  

Children’s Mental Health Week – 6 to 12 February 2023 
 
We are approaching Children’s Mental Health Week where 
the staff and pupils will be taking part in many activities in 
school to promote positivity.  
 
There are many ways parents are able to support their 
children to maintain a positive wellbeing. Please click on the 
link below to access the videos and support.  
 
Parents and Carers - Children's Mental Health Week 
(childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk) 

 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/parents-and-carers/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/parents-and-carers/


 

‘My School Fund’ Initiative  

We announced some time ago that Shobnall Primary & Nursery School had joined the My School Fund 

initiative. This innovative scheme allows for us to be able to boost our school’s budget with your help. So 

far, our community of parents and teachers have helped the school to generate £50.44 worth of rewards! 

How does it work? 

Parents, guardians and carers can sign up to the scheme for free and start earning cashback on the 

things they buy in participating retail stores, including Sainsbury’s and Argos. As you spend, you’ll receive 

2% cashback in the form of eGift vouchers that can be redeemed in participating stores. By linking your 

spend to our school on the My School Fund website we’ll also earn 1% cashback on your spend.  

Add that all up across our school’s network of families and together we can all make a big difference! 

How to get involved 

Visit myschoolfund.org to register for free and link to Shobnall Primary & Nursery School. From there, 

everything you spend in participating stores will go towards helping boost our budget, plus your own! 

Sign up today at myschoolfund.org.  

Register your Appliance - Staffordshire Fire & Rescue 

Service 

Staffordshire Fire and Rescue Service have asked us to share 

a Community Safety message out regarding 'Registering My 

Appliance'. 

This gives residents the opportunity to register new and old 

electrical domestic appliances to keep up to date with and safety recalls on products you may have in 

your home. This can be done by following this link - https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/ 

There is also an attachment to this message regarding this. 

Upcoming A38 Closures 

In addition to the disruption starting along 
Shobnall Road next week, we thought it pertinent 
to inform you of upcoming plans for closures 
along the A38.  

Essential maintenance work is due to be carried 
out on the A38 between Fradley and Barton. The 
work will include targeted resurfacing, upgrading 
safety barriers, replacing street lighting and 
renewing road markings. The completed work will 
provide a smoother carriageway which will 
remain well-lit and safe for road users. 

The work is planned to start on Monday 6 March 2023 and is expected to be complete by autumn 2023. 
To reduce disruption to the road user, local residents and the economy, work will be carried out through 
a series of phased closures of the A38 and service roads, including Rykneld Street and Burton Road. 

http://www.myschoolfund.org/
https://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/registration/


Essentially the full closure of both carriageways North and Southbound will be night closures (between 
8.00pm to 6.00am) in certain weeks. Whilst this may have a slight impact for some, the reduction of the 
carriageway from two to one lane at all other times is likely to have more impact.  

Please find attached at the end of the newsletter a leaflet from National Highways about the proposed 
work. The leaflet also provides contact details of the Public Liaison Officer, Neil Hallam. We will, of 
course, let you know if any further information comes to light. You may also find the link to the National 
Highways website below useful:  

A38 Fradley to Barton combined work - National Highways 

Paul Barnett Karate School 

Paul Barnett is now holding karate classes at our school on a Monday evening, 3.30pm – 4.30pm. If your 
child is interested in learning karate, please contact Paul directly on the number below to get them booked 
in!  

  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/west-midlands/a38-fradley-to-barton-combined-work/


FREE Uniform! 
 
Remember, we have FREE uniform that is available for anyone who needs 
it, via our donation service. There is a box situated outside the school office 
for any parents who have old items that they wish to donate. Please could 
we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before placing in the 
box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting, collating and distributing this. If you 
wish to contact Amy to ask what is available that you might be in need of, 
please contact her via amyroobottom@outlook.com.  
 

Times Tables Rock Stars 
 
As part of NSPCC Number Day, key stage 2 children are invited to take part 
in a special Times Tables Rock Stars challenge! This will run from Monday 
30 January to Friday 3 February. The children have been enrolled and will 
be able to log-in from then! Good luck, everyone!  

 
Online Safety Tips 

In the last couple of decades, the volume of online 

traffic has increased exponentially – but, by and 

large, people’s awareness of the accompanying 

risks hasn’t grown along with it. To illustrate the 

scale of the issue, consider this: a report by the 

Internet Crime Complaint Centre found that, in the 

US during 2020, there was a successful cyber-

attack every second. Yes: every second.  

Criminals continue to find new and devious ways 

to attempt to hijack our online transactions and 

harvest our private information. To them, the smart 

devices that many of us now use as standard at 

home are simply a convenient back door into our 

lives – and our networks.  

In the guide you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as how to use a password manager, how 

to back up your data and how to check for breaches.  

We would also like parents and carers to note that Safer 

Internet Day 2023 will be celebrated on 7 February 

with the theme ‘Want to talk about it? Making space for 

conversations about life online’. Safer Internet Day is 

celebrated globally in February each year to promote the 

safe and positive use of digital technology for children 

and young people, and to inspire a national conversation 

about using technology responsibly, respectfully, 

critically, and creatively. Coordinated in the UK by the UK 

Safer Internet Centre, Safer Internet Day is celebrated in 

over a hundred countries coordinated by the joint 

Insafe/INHOPE network, with the support of the 

European Commission, and national Safer Internet 

Centres across Europe. Click on the link below for more 

information, useful guides and resources: 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-

and-carers 

mailto:amyroobottom@outlook.com
https://ttrockstars.com/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers


Giant Carbon Bubble Tour!  

We are going on tour with our 10-metre bubble in the summer! 

The giant bubble is a visual representation of 1 tonne of carbon 

emissions. On average each person in Staffordshire creates 5 

tonnes of carbon per year.  

Small changes to reduce your carbon footprint:  

1. Reduce your energy consumption by switching off 

lights and electronic appliances when not in use. 

2. Choose sustainable transport options such as 

public transport, cycling or walking whenever 

possible. 

3. Try to reduce your waste by recycling and 

composting. 

4. Buy local products whenever possible to reduce 

your carbon emissions from transportation. 

5. Avoid using 'single use items' like plastic bags and 

plastic bottles. Instead opt for reusable items. 

Follow on social media to keep updated when the bubble will be at a town near you.  

 
Hot Lunch Options – 30 January to 3 February 2023 
 
Please note that Option 1 on Thursday 2 February 2023 has changed to beefburgers. 
 

 
 

        SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery 

This week in nursery we have begun our new class book, ‘The Gingerbread Man’. The children have 

loved reciting the repetitive vocabulary in the story and have used their imagination and creativity to build 

some vehicles to help the Gingerbread Man cross the river safely! We have also been busy decorating 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMjQuNzAzMDA0NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zdGFmZm9yZHNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9Db250YWN0L1ByZXNzLWVucXVpcmllcy13ZWJzaXRlLXNvY2lhbC1tZWRpYS9Gb2xsb3ctdXMtb24tc29jaWFsLW1lZGlhLmFzcHg_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWVtYWlsIn0.M4zqB4Og0HO3Ilt7ybfeatpuZXS-e9L_UCyDWKJLXQY/s/2907700753/br/153297823768-l


our own gingerbread man and have been 

practicing making straight and diagonal 

lines as well as drawing simple shapes to 

make a cottage in our drawing club.  

Reception 

We had an exciting start to the week in 

reception as we continued storytelling with 

our helicopter stories. It was also fantastic 

bringing them to life in the classroom with 

some wonderful acting! 

Science was lots of fun as we developed our 

understanding of forces further by exploring 

a variety of scenarios and made some 

fantastic predictions. 

On Wednesday we had a tasty time 

chopping and slicing some wonderful fruits 

as part of our book focus on ‘Handa’s 

Surprise’ Miss Alexander even manged to 

find us some guava! We all tried a variety of 

fruits and there were lots of thumbs up. 

“It’s a bit salty and crunchy. I didn’t know it 

was going to taste like that!” (Alfie trying 

passion fruit) 

“It’s a bit like a banana, its very soft.” (Riley 

trying avocado)  

“Ohhhh that’s a bit sweet for me it’s making 

my eyes close!” (Daisy trying pineapple) 

“I love oranges they have all the juicy bits 

inside.” (Mia-Louise) 

“I have this with my grandad, it’s a bit tough 

to cut but it’s very soft inside. It’s so yummy.” 

(Lincoln trying mango) 

We completed some observational 

drawings of fruits by looking carefully at the 

different patterns and textures. Then used 

our creativity to complete our own 

representations using a variety of media. 

We are certainly enjoying learning about 

food glorious food! 

To finish the week off we joined in with a 

super jigsaw session and thought carefully 

about challenges and never giving up. This 

led us onto thinking about goal setting which 

we will explore further next week. 

Year 1  



This week we have been very busy! Year 1 have been working hard to write a recount of ‘Pirates Week’. 

I am so proud of their work and they are too! We have been exploring the body in Science and in History 

we have learnt about Grace Darling and her significance. A fantastic week Year 1! Keep it up!  

Year 2  

Money, money, money has been 

Year 2’s focus in maths this week. 

The children have picked up the 

concept of counting different 

amounts of money, as well as 

writing given amounts of money in 

pounds and pence really quickly. 

They have thoroughly enjoyed 

using ‘play’ money in class to solve 

problems, with lots of children 

wishing the money was real so they 

could be rich! In English, Year 2 

finished their unit of learning on ‘Cinderelephant’ by writing up their own version of the story. All of the 

children have written FANTASTIC stories based on the original and have been able to include time 

conjunctions, adjectives and ‘show not tell’. Ranging from 2 to 6 pages long, Year 2 have truly outdone 

themselves and should be VERY proud. In the afternoons, Year 2 have been exploring their new topic in 

science around life cycles, with the first lesson based around a human life cycle and the stages of life. 

An activity within this included estimating ages, which made some staff feel very good about themselves 

and others wishing they had started to use anti-aging cream earlier!   

Year 3  

Year 3 has had a very 

productive week, 

especially in their English 

lessons. They have been 

learning how to write their 

own version of a cave 

challenge story and we are 

so proud of what they have 

written! In maths, the 

children have been 

looking at how to multiply a 

two-digit number by 10. 

We have also started our 

new topic on 'Magnets and 

Forces', which the children thoroughly enjoyed being able to test. We finished off the week learning all 

about the Bronze Age. Well done Year 3! 

Year 4 

Wow! What another great week that we have had in Year 4! In maths, the children have been looking at 

applying their knowledge of multiplication and division facts to answer a variety of problem solving 

questions. Although some of the children found this difficult, it was great to see that resilience was shown 

by all the children throughout the task. In English, we have started our new unit of writing where we have 

been investigating the features of a persuasive piece of writing. In Science, the children have set up an 

experiment to find out if evaporation happens at the same rate in different temperatures. Each morning, 

the children have been going round the school and measuring the volume to identify how much water 

has been evaporated. Another great week Year 4!  

Year 5  



Year 5 have enjoyed the beginning of the 

week when they were investigating water 

resistance. The pupils changed the shape 

of modelling clay and measured how 

quickly it dropped to the bottom of the 

water. The pupils changed the shape of the 

modelling clay to find out the impact of 

streamlining the clay. 

Year 5 have made a great progress in their 

new French topic - French Monster Pets! 

They have made presentations in French to 

describe their monster mash-up creatures. 

The children have learnt about how to use 

nouns and adjectives within their writing 

and understand where to place size and 

colour adjectives around a noun. Ask them 

at home if they can describe parts of their 

body in French. 

The children have enjoyed finding evidence 

in The Lottie Project book to help explain 

their predictions. They are excited to read 

the next chapter and find out more about 

the characters Lottie, Charlie and Miss 

Beckworth. 

The fractions topic in Maths has moved onto subtracting fractions with the same and different 

denominators. They are developing their own rules to remember what to do and when to find the answer. 

In English, the children have started a new topic - instructional writing. We have introduced lots of books 

with recipes into our class reading shelves to promote the different ways recipes can be presented and 

to look for the features of instructional writing. 

Year 6  

This week seems to 

have been hectic. In 

Year 6 we started the 

week continuing to look 

at ratio, which we then 

later used when looking 

at similar shapes and 

scale factors of 

enlargement. In English, 

we pretended to be in 

the life of a chimney 

sweep where Miss Lord 

turned off all of the lights 

and made a pretend 

chimney flue with the tables. She ordered us to 'climb' up the chimney and if we weren't going fast 

enough, she said she would light the pretend fire, just like Mr Fullbrook said in our English narrative 

'Stuck'. This generated lots of ideas for us to use when writing our own narratives in a few weeks. I cannot 

wait to read the creative writing pieces the children produce. We studied Chinese New Year and loved 

finding out what animal's we were and what happens on each day of the 15-day celebrations. We cannot 

wait to go to Laches Wood next week. Check our school's twitter page to see what fun we will be having. 

 



Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 11+ 

Fritz and Kurt 
Written by Jeremy Dronfield 
 
The story of the two Kleinmann brothers was first told in the best-
selling The Boy Who Followed His Father into Auschwitz, but this edition 
has been especially written for younger readers more like the age of the 
boys themselves and also contains some additional material discovered 
since the first publication. 
 
Fritz and Kurt lived in Vienna and as Jews they were in terrible danger 
when the Nazis came. Fritz, the older brother, and his father do indeed 
get taken to Buchenwald as the concentration camp is newly developed 
and we are left in no doubt about the conditions they suffered both there 
and in subsequent camps. The careful attention to detail certainly gives a 
real insight into the realities of how the Holocaust progressed. 
 
Meanwhile the family is trying to get the other children to safety. One sister did escape to a job in England 
and eventually papers are procured for Kurt to travel to the United States. For Kurt the trauma of leaving 
all his family behind to travel halfway across the world to a country with a different language and customs 
is considerable but the main focus of the story is on the plight of Fritz and his father. As the title of the 
adult novel indicates Fritz did indeed choose to follow his father on the transport to Auschwitz and to 
almost certain death, rather than be separated. The strength of their relationship is deeply moving and 
beautifully conveyed. The story of how they survived until war ended is completely remarkable and so 
although harrowing the book ultimately has a very positive and inspirational message about human 
resilience and courage. 

 
Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
27.01.23) 
 

164 131 175 192 

Position 
 
 

3rd – 2 points  4th – 1 point 2nd – 3 points  1st – 4 Points 

Running Total 
 
 

7 5 14 14 

 

Spring Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

Year 6 Laches Wood Monday 30th January to Friday 3rd February 2023 

NSPCC Number Day Friday 3rd February 2023 

Reception Umar Q Alfie T 

Year 1 Fynn M Jacob S 

Year 2 Harry K Baaqir A 

Year 3 Safa Q Fatiha S 

Year 4 Evalyn W Asra Z 

Year 5 Millie C Freddy C 

Year 6 Leah W Alex H 

Reception Jack P 

Year 1 Ava O 

Year 2 Kristen T 

Year 3 Alfie H 

Year 4 Kian S 

Year 5 Joseph W 

Year 6 Leah W 



Safer Internet Day Tuesday 7th February 2023 

PFA Valentine’s Disco Friday 10th February 2023 (EYFS/KS1 – 3.45pm – 
5.00pm, KS2, 5.15pm – 6.30pm) 

Parents’ Evening Monday 13th February 2023, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

Parents’ Evening Wednesday 15th February 2023, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 17th February 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 27th February 2023 

World Book Day Thursday 2nd March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Reception Monday 13th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Tuesday 14th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Wednesday 15th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 3 Thursday 16th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 4 Friday 17th March 2023 

Sport Relief Friday 17th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Monday 20th March 2023 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Tuesday 21st March 2023 

KS1 SATs Meeting for Parents Tuesday 28th March 2023, 3.30pm, Year 2  
Classroom 

KS2 SATs Meeting for Parents Wednesday 29th March 2023, 3.30pm, Year 6  
Classroom 

PFA Easter Bingo Wednesday 29th March 2023 

School Closes for Easter Friday 31st March 2023 

 

Diary Dates 2022-2023 
 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 17th February 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 27th February 2023 

School Closes for Easter Friday 31st March 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 17th April 2023 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 

Borough and Parish Elections – School Closed Thursday 4th May 2023 

Bank Holiday – King’s Coronation Monday 8th May 2023 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Tuesday 9th May 2023 to Friday 12th May 2023 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 26th May 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 5th June 2023 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 7th July 2023 

School Closes for Summer Friday 21st July 2023 

INSET Day Monday 24th July 2023 

INSET Day Tuesday 25th July 2023 

 

 


